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A Member of the 
Round Table Family 

of Clubs 
The Newsletter 

 

What’s new? 
So, what have you been doing lately? 

Do you have anything interesting 

planned? Maybe you think that it won’t 

be of any interest to anyone outside of 

your club, but how will you know 

unless you say something about it? 

Try it! 

The team that I head is always eager to 

hear about your events and your pro-

jects, and publishing the information 

here is a good way to garner support 

for them. 

The copy date for the January 2018 

newsletter is Friday December 29
th

. 

Editor Godwin Stewart, 

National Communications & IT Officer 

comms@41club.org 

CHRISTMAS MESSAGE FROM PRESIDENT DAVE 

Dear 41 Club Members, 

I can't believe I'm already 
two-thirds the way through 
my year - and what a year 

it's been! 

Thank you all, for the fantas-
tic way that I have been 
welcomed when visiting 
clubs. I have many happy 
memories of the different 
events and places I have 
visited, the fellowship is 
always the same and runs 
throughout the Association, 
this is what makes our club 

so special. 

Pauline has accompanied 
me on many visits and I 
thank the ladies for looking 
after her whilst I have been 

at meetings. 

I have particularly embraced the opportunity to 
be home hosted at most events. This is a wonder-
ful way to get to know fellow 41 Club members 
and their partners and I would like to thank each 
and every one of them for the warmth and 

friendship they have shown. My volunteer drivers 
have also been welcomed and I know they have 
enjoyed the opportunities to visit different clubs. 
It always great to have their company along the 
many long journeys I have made. Thanks must 

also go to Hyundai who have sponsored my car. 

Your National Council has been working hard 
this year to manage the Association and to take it 
forward in a positive direction. Teamwork is 
essential and I am very grateful to my fellow 
Board members and Regional Councillors who 

have worked tirelessly throughout the year. 
Joining Council is an opportunity to get to know 
the Clubs in your region and contribute to the 

smooth running of the 
whole Association, so I 
would urge you to consider 

taking on the role. 

I was proud to present a 

wreath during the Ceno-
taph ceremony on behalf of 
41 Club, alongside my 
fellow Presidents, Steve 
Grew, Melodie Brookes and 
Ginette May. It is a humbling 
opportunity and a time to 
reflect. At this time of year, 
there are many people who 
may not be in a good place, 
they often find that the 

season highlights their 
difficulties. Please consider 
offering your time to help 
those less fortunate, espe-
cially by supporting those 
activities being arranged by 

41 Club, Round Table, Tangent or Ladies Circle. 

My presidential Charity this year is the Prince’s 
Trust. I chose this because it seeks to offer practi-
cal and emotional support to young vulnerable 

people, giving them an opportunity to thrive. The 
Prince’s Trust, believes that ‘Youth Can Do It’ and 
I know 41 Club can make a difference. If you 
would like find out how you can help, please 

contact me at president@41club.org 

Pauline and I would like to take this opportunity 
to wish each and every one of you and your 
families, a wonderful Christmas and a very happy 

and peaceful New Year. 

In Continued Friendship 

Dave 

National President 2017-18 

 

mailto:comms@41club.org?subject=For%20the%20Newsletter
mailto:president@41club.org


 

 
2 

www.41clubsales.co.uk 
Tel: 0843 309 1053 — Email: paul@41clubsales.co.uk 

41 Club Sales Official Merchandise, Promotional Products and Clothing 

Our seventh overseas trip saw 10 intrepid travellers off to 
Palma on a Wednesday in mid-October for 3 days (yes 3 
days for the first time!). Our own travel guru Paul “the 
map” Tarran had yet again made all the arrangements and 

all we had to do was turn up at the airport. Stansted to 
Palma after a ‘healthy’ breakfast in Wetherspoons to start 
the day. After arrival and a well-deserved beer or two 
outside our hotel we walked into the centre of town to 
find a lunch time Tapas. Afterwards a bit of meandering 
around where some visited the 
cathedral and others just wandered 
for the afternoon. The evening 
started with pre-dinner drinks on 
the Chairman Allan’s balcony over-
looking the marina. “Bring your 

own drinks and glasses” was the 
instruction and dutifully we bought 
sufficient wine for the week! By use 
of his favourite app Simon “trip 
advisor” Thomas led us to a great 
Italian restaurant for dinner and 
after a slow amble back towards the 
hotel it was suggested we stop off 

for refreshment at the Irish bar where the banter contin-

ued until….well, late. 

Thursday morning was a bit rainy to be honest but the 
intrepid organiser had sorted out a train trip. How could 

we not have guessed! This time though on a wooden train 
through and over the mountain from Palma to Soller and 
then onto the wooden tram down into the port. The rain 
did clear a bit at the top of the mountain to enable us to 

get good views and we entertained 
other passengers with a constant 
stream of banter. Rob “the train-
man” Walton was fascinated by the 
track and Ian “electric” Slocombe 
talked to himself about the currents 
or something that no-one else 

understood. Ian “the camera” Har-
ding kept on taking photo’s but 
many of them aren’t printable in a 
family newsletter. There wasn’t 
much to do in Puerto de Soller in 
the rain so after a moment’s 

(Continued on page 3) 

BISHOP’S STORTFORD ON TOUR (AGAIN!) 

mailto:paul@41clubsales.co.uk
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COMMUNITY SERVICE IN 41 CLUB 
We are well over half way through the 41 Club year so I 
thought that I would give members a brief Community 

Service update: 

Dave Campbell reports that his fundraising for the Prince’s 
Trust is going very well. I was with him at Oxford when 

around £1400 was raised in one night, with support from 
Barclays Bank, who matched the £700 raised. As well as 
fundraising, I know that the Prince’s Trust is in need of 
“mentors”. These mentors are just people like you and me 
who have had some business and life experiences, which 
they can pass on to disadvantaged young people starting 
up in business. So let’s have some volunteers from 41 Club. 
I saw first-hand what a superb charity this is when I attend-
ed their Awards Ceremony in Birmingham with President 
Dave and Pauline back in November. It can be very re-
warding, as a mentor, to see these young people progress 

with your help. Contact David on president@41club.org or 

myself. 

Look out for a charity called PTSD, who help people affect-
ed by this debilitating mental disorder. They deal direct 
with clients in your area and match up Counsellors with 
patients. Surprisingly to me, quite a large percentage of 
people make a good recovery after prompt treatment. It 

may be that someone near you needs help. 

41 Club International has been fundraising for the victims 
of Italian earthquakes a couple of years ago. International 

41 Clubs have already raised a considerable amount of 
money to rebuild houses and community centres. 41 Club 

GB&I did not make a contribution to this fund, because 
National Council has taken the view that members did not 
pay subscriptions to support charities at home or abroad. 
Having said that individual members or clubs can support 
such appeals when then occur. Take a look at the 41 

International Newsletter, to which there is a link in each of 

our newsletters. 

We are still looking for a Community Service initiative for 
this year, so if anyone knows of a good project with Na-

tional appeal, please contact me. 

I hope members still support those charities close to our 
hearts such as Anthony Nolan and RTCW. Bonfire Night 
and Children in Need saw Tablers around the country 
getting off their backsides and helping raise an incredible 
amount. I was pleased to see on social media that a num-
ber of 41 Clubbers helped on this. For those clubs that still 

have Round Tables, please support them with their Carol-

ling and Santa Sleighs – they need help and we can give it. 

Finally, if any of you out there have done some fundraising 
or Community Service this year, please send an article 
about it  to pastpresident@41club.org and 

comms@41club.org  The editor will use it! 

Have a great Christmas 

Barry Durman 

Immediate Past National President 

thought, only a fleeting moment, we decided to head for 
the bar, or marquee on the port side. It was empty but the 
owner was delighted to welcome us, switched on the 
heaters, managed not to pour the water that had gathered 

on the roof over our table and provided refreshment. Paul 
had coffee. Well he would have done if the waitress had 
remembered to bring it amongst the clamour for beers. So 
having kick-started the bar’s day and helped fill it up for her 
we left to ringing thanks and headed back to the tram and 

train back to Palma. 

Thursday evening was again a great success. The rain had 
stopped by this time and after another drinks do on Paul’s 
balcony this time to finish off the previous night’s wine we 
set off for town again. Ollie had found a restaurant the 
night before that he thought we would like and booked it. 

Fortunately for him we did like it and had a great night. 
The Irish bar called on us to stop again on the way back 
and it would have been rude not to. Allan was the target 
for our “friendly” hat seller and after some negotiation we 
bought a Chairman’s bow tie complete with flashing lights 
from the kitty. Now it’s not for me to say how, or even why, 
(what goes on tour stays on tour!) but for some reason the 
bow tie seemed to end up around the neck of a very friend-
ly welsh lady at a nearby table and the chairman ended up 
with a rose in his teeth before being carried off by the rest 

of us back to the Hotel. 

Friday was a beautiful sunny day. “So who’s up for a Seg-
way tour” announced Simon. I’ve booked us all on a trip 
this morning. A few strange glances, muttered comments 
of “no way” and we were off. In the end all 10 of us took 
up the challenge. No meandering around a private park 
this. After a brief lesson to ensure no-one could fall off, or 
that they could manage to go uphill and round corners we 

were away. A brilliant way to see the city on the wide 
pavements, round the cathedral, through the streets “Mind 
the cars”, and lots of looks at the views. Yes all of them 
Allan, but I promised no photos! Everyone agreed it had 
been fantastic. And there was more to come. Sailor boy 

Rob had discovered a 1 hour boat tour of the fantastic port 
and off we all went again in the afternoon. A brilliant trip 
round the 3,000 berth port. The largest private ship, appar-

ently Saudi, had reputedly cost £100Million.  

So there we were finished, back at the hotel just in time for 
a quick beer before getting the taxi’s back to the airport 
and home. What a brilliant time we all had and the banter 
kept going throughout. It was summed up by a circulating 

e-mail from Chairman Allan the following day. 

“A few words of congratulations to all of you for making 
our visit to Palma an unforgettable and enjoyable experi-

ence. 

“Thanks Paul for putting it all together so well, thanks to 
Simon for stupidly suggesting our Segway experience 

which turned out to be brilliant,  

“And thanks to Rob for turning us all into sailors 

“All in all a remarkable couple of days, it brought home to 
me the reasons for the existence of Round Table and 41 

Club. 

“Well done all” 

That says it all. Without Round Table and 41 Club we 

would never have experienced this together. So the only 

question yet again is? Where next year and top that. 

Jim Smith 

Bishop’s Stortford 41 Club  

(Continued from page 2) 
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41 INTERNATIONAL COMMUNIQUÉ 
The December 2017 edition is now out! Click on the 
cover to download. 

Did you know… 
 

you can now have the “Tabler” magazine 

delivered to your door? 

 

With four editions a year, keep in touch with 

your Round Table roots with a subscription 

to the award-winning “Tabler” magazine 

packed full of news, features and profiles. 

 

It costs from just £10 a year! 

 

To subscribe, go to 

https://www.roundtable.co.uk/tabler-magazine 

http://www.41international.net/download/communique/30.11.2017-newsletter.pdf
http://www.41clubmorocco.org/
https://www.roundtable.co.uk/tabler-magazine
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Do you have an event to shout about? 

A Charter Night? A Regional event? 

 

The monthly newsletter is the ideal 

way to let people know! 

 

Plan for your flyer to occupy 

1/4 page A4 and if in doubt 

about how to proceed then 

don’t hesitate to ask the Editor. 

 

You can reach me by e-mail at: 

comms@41club.org 

41 International Presidency 

41 Club Great Britain & Ireland would like to stand for the Presidency of 41 International, the or-

ganisation grouping the National Association of over 20 countries, including the recently char-

tered 41 Club Brazil. 

This involves our Association putting itself forward for the position at the forthcoming 41 Interna-

tional to take place in Austria in May 2018. Should 41 Club GB&I be successful, we have to present 

our candidate at the following International Half-Yearly Meeting to take place in Morocco. 

The successful country’s candidate will be Second Vice-President Elect and will become 41 Interna-

tional Vice-President Elect 2019-2020, Vice-President 2020-2021, then 41 International President 

2021-2022. 

We are therefore asking members interested in standing for this International position to come 

forward. 

Nomination forms will be made available shortly. They must be sent to the National Secretary Sean 

McCormick by January 31st 2018 at midnight and, in the event of there being more than one 

candidate, a vote will take place at the AGM in Belfast on April 14th 2018. 

mailto:comms@41club.org
mailto:steve.fielding@btinternet.com
mailto:eric.collins@talktalknet
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NSSW 
HAVE YOU BOOKED INTO THE 41 CLUB NATIONAL 

SOCIAL AND SPORTING WEEKEND?  

If not why not? 

This promises to be an excellent weekend of fun and 
fellowship for the incredible price of £160pp sharing a 

twin room (single supplements apply). It includes two 
nights Bed and Breakfast, two 3 course evening meals and 
lunch on Saturday. There is live entertainment and full use 
of the hotel's sports, craft and spa facilities plus golf for the 
whole 3 days (from the day of arrival to the day of depar-
ture). Saturday will see the competitive and novelty events 

taking place. 

The event will be held over the weekend of 9th to 11th 
February at the Asbury Hotel complex in Okehampton, 
Devon, which is the only sports, craft and spa hotel in the 

UK and boasts being the UK’s largest golfing complex. 

For those wishing to book please go the 41 Club web 

page. 

Details of the hotel complex can be found at: 

manorhousehotel.co.uk 

Steve James 
National Councillor Region 13 

region13@41club.org 

mailto:region15@41club.org
http://www.manorhousehotel.co.uk
mailto:region13@41club.org
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LIVERPOOL CHILDWALL 41 CLUB’S 50TH CHARTER 
And 

Liverpool Childwall Round Table 644 

Reunion Night 

On the evening of the 3rd November 2017, Liverpool 

Childwall 41 Club held its 50th anniversary charter dinner 
along with a reunion night for all past members of Liver-

pool Childwall 644 Round Table. 

Liverpool Childwall 41 Club was formed in 1967 and our 
official affiliation date, according to the National 41 Club 

Archivist, Hugh Milward, was the 3rd October 1967. 

In line with one of the principal objectives of our 41 Club 
organisation: “To continue the friendships established in 
Round Table”, the evening was a great success with 33 

attending. 

Honoured members for the evening were one of our 41 

Club founder members and its second chairman in 1969, 
Brian Watt, still a strong supporter and attender to our club 
for over 50 years along with two similarly long-serving 
members: Gordon Salmon, who was our 41 Club chairman 
in 1976/7, and John Lloyd, who was chairman our 41 Club 
in 1978/9. They, too, regularly attend our monthly meet-

ings. 

We raised our glasses to toast them and they started an 

informative and humorous recount of both the formation 
of our club and its early days along with amusing anec-
dotes, which started off a chain of such antics from all the 

members present. 

Unfortunately, Liverpool Childwall Round Table 644 folded 

in 2013 despite the energetic activities of its final few 
members to keep the club going by trying to find new 
members. Like many Round Tables, interest in such organi-
sations as ours has dwindled over the past decades as 
competition for peoples’ time from other social activities, 
many more personal than collective, has contributed to its 

demise. 

There have been 55 Liverpool Childwall Round Table 
chairmen, with several members having held the office on 
more than one occasion. Similarly there have been fifty-one  
Childwall 41 Club chairmen, also with several members 

having held the office more than once. 

We finished the evening with our National 41 Club toast 
“May the hinges of friendship never rust”. Our reunion 
night was an evening when those hinges were well and 

truly “oiled”. 

A good time was had by all — may we long continue!! 

 Ian Hodgson 

Charter Night Convenor 

IT’S HAPPENING IN KENT! 
On Friday 20th October 
Margate and Invicta 41 Clubs 
supported Margate RT’s Wine 
& Wisdom evening where 
proceeds were to be donated 

to local good causes. 

Invicta came joint 4th place 
on the evening. Well, the 

questions were all about things that happened in the 90’s 

onwards… 

New members inducted by Chairman Don Attfield at 

Invicta 41 Club’s Speaker Meeting on 23/10/2017 (L to R): 

Ron Shea – Ex-Welling RT and also a member of Vigo 

Village and Northwest Kent 41 

Matt Hudson – Ex-Ramsgate RT and currently the Area 16 

Kent RT Hon. President 

Tony Durham – Ex-Ashford RT and currently resurrecting 

Folkestone 41 Club  

Studley – Ex-Dartford RT and also a member of the OBE 41 

Club 

During my visits it’s interesting to 
see which clubs have their own 
badges, shirts or T-shirts with club 
logos embroidered onto them; 
and if the members are actually 

wearing them.  

Round Tables notoriously organ-
ised their own club logos, badges & banners and T-shirts 
with details of the member and club embroidered onto it. 
In more recent times Area 16 - Kent RT has encouraged 
each RT to have different coloured T-shirts. In earlier times 
some went to greater lengths and had their own club 

shirts and blazers. 

A lot of 41 Clubs don’t have their own club badges or 
banners, but this seems to be changing as new members 

are joining. Badges still seem to be as collectable as ever.  

Most 41 Club Chairmen are still wearing their jewels at 
meetings which is great to see and most clubs still require 
formal dress when attending meetings. Medals of past 
offices are worn by some at meetings but they are mostly 

worn by most at AGM’s and special events.  

Round Table has moved away from wearing medals and 
now issue pin badges of office and past office holders. RT 
Chairmen still wear their jewels but because they are now 
getting very old and heavy (Ed: the jewels, that is!) they 
may only choose to wear them 

to AGMs and official functions. 

As RT members retire and join 
41 Club they bring with them 
some ‘customary’ behaviour 
such as ‘Taking Regalia’.  The 
reason for this custom is to get 
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the victims to visit the club in order to recover their regalia 

and encourage inter-club fellowship. 

It seems that the bigger the item of regalia, the sweeter the 
challenge! Although this very laddish behaviour can be 
fun, it tends not to be well received by some clubs. RT and 

41 Club obviously do not accept any responsibility for 

taking of regalia, damage, loss or replacement. 

There are some rules to the ‘taking of regalia’ which are, as 

I understand it, as follows: 

• Careful consideration must be given as to what is being 
taken. If in doubt you should check with one of the 
members before you leave in case it causes problems or 

upsets. If in any doubt then please don’t take it!  

• Personal property or property not belonging to the 41 
Club does not count as regalia and must not be taken.  

It may be regarded by the owner and the law as theft.  

• The person who has the ‘stolen’ regalia in their posses-
sion is required to formally notify the owner of the 
property WITHIN 24 hours. Failure to notify the victim 
of the regalia being purloined could cause issues if they 
contact the police or their insurers, so it is vital that they 

are informed as soon as possible.  

• If the owners of the ‘stolen’ regalia have received formal 
notification within 24 hours  they will be required to 
attend a mutually convenient meeting or event of the 

‘thieves’ choosing in order to collect it.  

• If the owners of the ‘stolen’ regalia have NOT received 
formal notification within 24 hours then the ‘Thieves’ 

will be required to attend a mutually convenient meet-
ing or event of the ‘victims’ choosing in order to take it 
back. If the regalia is urgently needed then it’s the 
responsibility of the ‘Thieves’ to get it back to them on 

time or they will be held liable for any costs incurred.  

• The persons with the stolen regalia are responsible for 
its safety and security. They will be of course liable for 

any loss or damage.  

• RT and 41 Club insurers may refuse to accept liability for 
loss or damage so you should check that you/your 

clubs have adequate insurance before taking regalia.  

 

Phil Douce 
Invicta 41 Club 

National Councillor Region 25, Kent 

mailto:sue_brian_m@hotmail.com
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ACTIVE BLACK COUNTRY CHRISTMAS SONG 
Seventeen members of Active Black Country 41 Club (ABC) 
attended our local recording studio to record our 41 Club 

Christmas song. 

This meeting celebrates our 100th 41 Club meeting since 

our Charter. 

ABC 41 Club puts on an unusual and varied programme of 
meeting events and our studio night was one of the top 41 
Club nights revealing both talented musicians, songwriter 

and singers all within our own 41 Club. 

Credits to ABC member David Wilcox for music and lyrics, 

Homity Pie musicians; ABC 41 club singers: and Neon 

Studio recording studio. 

The 41 Club Christmas song can be found on our ABC 41 

Club website, under past events, studio 100. 

http://www.abc41club.com/ 

Bob Whiston 

Active Black Country “ABC” 41 Club 

 

70 YEARS OF SERVICE TOGETHER IN LLANDRINDOD WELLS 
It has been a unique 
occasion for two 
service clubs in 
Llandrindod Wells. 
In recent weeks the 

local Round Table 
has celebrated the 
40th Anniversary of 
its formation in 
1977 and the  41 
Club for ex Tablers 
in the town cele-
brated its 30th 
birthday having 
been formed in 
1987. To mark the 

occasion a Found-
ers Dinner was held 
at  the Hote l 
Metropole in Llan-
drindod Wells when the National Presidents of both organ-
isations attended the dinner together with the National 

Secretary of Round Table. 

Nearly fifty members attended the event  and pictured 
above are the top table guests from the event together 

with current officers and officials of both clubs.  

The top table guests include from the left Mike Francis 
Founder Chairman of both clubs, Joe King Chairman of 
Llandrindod Round Table,  Steve Grew National President 

of RTBI, Mike 
Gough Chairman of 
Llandrindod 41 
Club, Dave Camp-
bell National Presi-

dent of the Associa-
tion of Ex Tablers 
Clubs and Ernie 
Husson Past Nation-
al President of the 
Association of Ex 
Tablers Clubs and 

M.C for the evening,  

In the back are 
Frank James, Oliver 
Sedgewick, Simon 

Edwards, Kelvyn 
Evans, Ian Lewis, 
Guy Morgan, Mi-
chael Round the 

Round Table  National Secretary and a former member of 

Llandrindod Round Table, Josh Kiteley and Keith Jones.. 

Ernie Husson 
Llandrindod 41 Club 

Past National President 1998-1999 

Photograph by Marina Gallery Photographers, Llandrindod 

Wells 

http://www.abc41club.com/
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SOLIHULL GO WALKING ON WATER 
Solihull 41 Club has a very active walking section, which 
sees members out and about every Wednesday, meeting 
up for an early coffee, then driving up to one hour to the 
start of the week’s walk (invariably a pub) which is normal-
ly 6-8 miles. There is always a shorter option for slightly less 

active members to join up about halfway round the route, 
then everyone back to the pub for lunch and continued 

banter. 

For over 20 years the walkers have also organised an 
annual walking weekend away, which enables members 
who work on Wednesdays to join in and enjoy the exercise 
and inevitable fellowship which makes 41 Club such fun. 
Every fifth year the walking weekend is abroad, previous 
destinations including Nerja in Spain and the Algarve in 
Portugal, both of which were masterpieces of organisation 

by John Mendil and David Whiting. 

So, when John and David were persuaded to organise the 
2017 weekend walk abroad everyone was a little gob-
smacked to learn it was going to be on a ship, with the 
inevitable thoughts of “yeah, yeah, walking round the 

decks every day!!” How wrong they were. 

The weekend turned out to be a very active one with 
walks around Suffolk on the Friday (on the way to the 
Ship), Bruges on the Saturday (having sailed to Zeebrugge 
overnight), Boulogne-sur-Mer on Sunday and Cambridge 
on the Monday, having disembarked back at Harwich early 

in the morning. 

It was once again a magnificently organised trip, with John 

and David having gone to extraordinary lengths to ensure 
no stones were left unturned in piecing together the 
whole event and the packed daily itineraries for everyone 
to enjoy thoroughly. It was also remarkably good value for 
money (the deal struck with Fred Olsen on their Black 

Watch ship, including single occupancy twin cabins for 
everyone) at a cost for dinner, bed & breakfast considera-
bly below what is normally charged by a half-decent hotel 

in the UK. 

Watch out for a full report, with pictures from the adven-

ture, in a future edition of the printed magazine! 

Photos of the adventure can be viewed here, courtesy of 
Solihull 41 Club Secretary an in-house photographer Roger 

Shrimpton: album 

Peter Wellings 

Solihull 41 Club 

mailto:richard@thestaddles.uk?subject=Dorset%20Knobs
mailto:StuartR2@aol.com
https://photos.app.goo.gl/BLc0qxoIIrdFrEEa2
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